To: Mr. Peter Wery

ITU-T SG 15

To:  Mr. Mark Jones
ITU-T SG Q19/15

Cc: Mr. Paolo Rosa
ITU-T TSB

Subject: Comments on COM 15 – R 40 – E
Dear Mr. Wery and Mr. Jones,


Thank you for inviting IEEE 802 to submit comments on your document, ITU-T COM 15 – R 40 – E, OTN - Standardization and Work Plan (issue 3).  

We have noted that the phrase "Ethernet over Transport" has been used in some

contexts. We would like to point out that Ethernet is defined entirely by IEEE P802.3

and an alternate wording such as “802.3 Frames over Transport” is suggested. We request that we be given the opportunity to review any proposals for the description of “802.3 Frames over Transport”.
In section 6.1, page 25, the contacts listed for IEEE should be modified as follows. 

	IEEE - Institute of Electrical & Electronics Engineers
	
	President: Michael Adler
Email: president@ieee.org

	IEEE Standards Association
	http://standards.ieee.org
	Chair: Mr. Gerald Peterson
E-mail: ghpeterson@ieee.org

	IEEE 802 LAN/MAN Standards Committee
	http://grouper.ieee.org/
groups/802/index.html
	Chair: Mr. Paul Nikolich

E-mail: p.nikolich@ieee.org

	IEEE 802.3 CSMA/CD (ETHERNET) Working Group
	http://grouper.ieee.org/
groups/802/3/
	Chair: Mr. Bob Grow

E-mail: bob.grow@intel.com

	IEEE 802.3ah Ethernet in the First Mile Task Force
	http://grouper.ieee.org/
groups/802/3/efm/
	Chair:  Howard Frazier
E-mail: millardo@dominetsystems.com

	IEEE 802.17 Resilient Packet Ring Working Group
	http://grouper.ieee.org/
groups/802/17/
	Chair: Mr. Mike Takefman

E-mail: tak@cisco.com


In section 7.1, page 36, the documents listed for IEEE should be modified as follows.
	IEEE 802.3
	IEEE 802.3-2002
	All published standards from the 802.3 WG, including Gigabit and 10 Gigabit Ethernet

	IEEE 802.3ah
	Draft
	The 802.3ah Task Force Draft

	IEEE 802.17
	Draft
	The 802.17 Working Group Draft


Please note that in the 802.3ah and 802.17 drafts are in development and are therefore available only to Working Group members or other standards bodies at the discretion of the Chair of the relevant Working Group.

Thank you.

Sincerely,    

Paul Nikolich

Chair IEEE 802

